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Note of Last Meeting
	Title:                                
	Culture, Tourism and Sport Board

	Date  and time:                
	25 November 2013,1:00pm

	Venue:
	Westminster Suite, Local Government House, Local Government Association, Smith Square, London, SW1P 3HZ


Attendance

	Position
	Councillor
	Council

	Chair:
Deputy chairman:
Deputy chairman:

	Flick Rea MBE
Andrew Lewer

Geoff Knight
	Camden LB
Derbyshire CC 
Lancaster

	Members:
	Roger Begy OBE
	Rutland CC

	
	Sir William Lawrence
	Stratford-on-Avon DC

	
	Chris Knowles-Fitton
	Craven DC

	
	Doreen Stephenson
	East Lindsey DC

	
	Peter Golds
	Tower Hamlets LB

	
	Sonja Crisp
	City of York

	
	Terry O’Neill
	Warrington Council

	
	Isobel Bowler
	Sheffield City Council

	
	Amanda Martin
	Council of the Isles of Scilly

	
	Colin Organ
	Gloucester City Council

	
	Martin Veal
	Bath & North East Somerset Council

	
	
	

	Guests:
	Iain Varah
	CLOA

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	David Phillips
	City & County of Swansea

	
	Simon Henig
	Durham CC

	
	Tom Fitzpatrick
	North Norfolk DC

	
	Caitlin Bisknell
	High Peak BC

	
	Simon Blackburn
	Blackpool Council

	
	Mike Bell
	North Somerset Council


LGA Officers:
Paul Raynes, Laura Caton, Siraz Natha, Donna Hirsch, Tamsin Maddock and Siobhan Coughlin
	Item
	Decisions and actions
	Action by

	
	
	

	
	Councillor Flick Rea, Chair, welcomed members and guests to the meeting.

	

	1
	Note of last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The note from the last meeting on 9 September 2013 were approved with the following actions for follow up as requested by members:
· A draft response to the English Heritage consultation will be submitted for approval by lead members and then the full board.
	Paul Raynes & Laura Caton

	2
	Magna Carta 800: The role of councils
Councillor Julian Daly, Leader of St Albans City and District Council, and Caterina Loriggio, Senior Parliamentary Campaign Manager at UK Parliament attended the board to update members on plans for the 800th anniversary of the Magna Carta in 2015.
	

	
	Cllr Daly explained the significance of the Magna Carta in St Albans and how their programme of events aimed to raise awareness of this. The programme included a museum exhibition, a public lecture, a festival, a concert, and a civic procession.
Cllr Daly told the board about how St Albans council worked with Lincoln and arranged to borrow their copy of the Magna Carta. He also shared the benefits of the Magna Carta celebrations to the area, which included economic growth, high numbers of visitors, and national media coverage. Cllr Daly highlighted that it was a good opportunity to involve St Albans cathedral in anniversary. 
Ms Loriggio explained that Parliament is putting together a programme of events for 2015 designed to celebrate historic anniversaries and linking them to democracy. Ms  Loriggio shared some early ideas with Board Members.

Members thanked Cllr Daly and Ms Loriggio for their helpful updates. 
Action

· Cllr Sonja Crisp to send Caterina Loriggio the report from the York Stories oral history project.

	

	3
	Superfast Broadband – Part 1
	

	
	Members had a preliminary discussion about the roll-out of superfast broadband and noted topics to discuss with Jon Zeff in Item 9 (Superfast Broadband – Part 2).
Members decided to make this a priority issue for the Board and agreed the actions set out in the report.

Action
· LGA to write a letter to Ofcom explaining concerns about value for money and competition in the wholesale broadband market.
· LGA officers to seek exploratory conversations with BT regarding strengthening local partnerships with councils.

	Paul Raynes & Laura Caton

	4
	Olympic and Paralympic Sport & Physical Activity Legacy
	

	
	Members noted an update from officers regarding the work of the Cabinet Office Olympic and Paralympic Legacy Unit, headed by Lord Coe, Legacy Ambassador. 

Members agreed on the importance of the Cabinet Office working with councils to further consolidate a physical activity legacy from the Games, and Members suggested inviting Lord Coe to update the Board on his work.  Members also highlighted the opportunities presented by health reform to make supporting physical activity a core part of everybody’s business.  It was agreed that developing further the dialogue between national governing bodies, councils and local sport clubs was a key focus for the LGA.

Action

· Officers to progress engagement with the Legacy Unit in line with Members’ steer and seek an appropriate opportunity to meet Lord Coe.


	Siraz Natha

	9
	Superfast Broadband – Part 2
	

	
	The Chair welcomed Jon Zeff, Director at Department for Culture, Media & Sport, and invited him to address the Board.
Mr Zeff explained that the government has an ambitious programme of investment in broadband to support jobs, growth and investment and that a report published last week shows the substantial economic benefits this has brought, 80% of which are outside of London.
The rural programme involves a £530 million investment to get 90% of the UK served with superfast broadband. The roll-out is underway, with 10,000 new premises linked with superfast broadband per week. Eventually, this will benefit 4 million people. The government has also announced a further £250 million investment for 95% coverage by 2017 and will be engaging with communities and industries to bring this number to 99% eventually.

Mr Zeff also highlighted the super-connected cities programme in which 22 cities are having their digital infrastructure developed so they can be competitive for investors.
Members then had the opportunity to ask Mr. Zeff questions. The following topics were discussed:

· The potential of broadband to drive economic growth and concern that the most isolated places may lose out if they are not also connected.

· The importance of councils having the information and levers they need to secure value for money for the public and businesses from broadband contracts.

· The Public Accounts Committee’s broadband report recommendations relating to BT and DCMS.

· Local authority scrutiny of BT.

· Looking to the future.

Actions

· Members to send specific issues to Laura Caton who will pass them on to Jon Zeff.
· Officers to progress dialogue with DCMS and Broadband Delivery UK in line with Members’ steer.

	Paul Raynes & Laura Caton

	5
	Proposal for Member Champions
	

	
	Members were encouraged to hand in their forms detailing which areas they would be happy to act as member champions for.

	

	6
	Update on current issues
	

	
	Members noted the current issues paper.

	

	7
	Outside bodies feedback from members
	

	
	Members noted the feedback.
	

	8
	CLOA Case Studies – First World War
	

	
	Members noted the case studies and asked for Diane Lees, Director General Imperial War Museum, and Chair National Museums Directors’ Association, to be invited to the next board meeting.
	Laura Caton

	10
	AOB
	

	
	The LGA is looking at options regarding CTS Board Member attendance at the CTS Conference.  Officers will update Members at the earliest opportunity. 
	


Date of the next meeting: 1.00pm, Thursday 6 February, Smith Square Rooms 3 & 4, Local Government House
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